
 

 

This week Tiger Class returned to 
Mudchute Farm to observe the changes 
between autumn and summer. It was 
wonderful to see how the children have 
grown since their first visit to Mudchute 
Farm. One parent commented on how 
much the children have developed, how 
brilliantly they followed instructions and 
how independent they all were, when 
eating their lunch, drawing pictures and 
writing about their trip. They made 
observations of the animals they saw 
and all the children enjoyed feeding 
them lots of delicious farm food.  
 

 
 
 
 

ACTIVITY OF THE WEEK –  
VISITING THE FARM 

 

After the self-guided tour around the 
farm, the children ate their lunch and 
discussed which animals were their 
favourite and explained why. The 
children then drew pictures of their visit 
and some also chose to write captions 
and sentences too. Ram Varenya wrote 

“I like the duck because it is cute.” 

 
This week the children and families met 
their new Year 1 teacher, Shireena. The 
children enjoyed learning and playing 
with Shireena in the afternoon. They 
are excited to spend more time with her 
during our Transition Workshop next 
Wednesday- remember to bring in a 
shoebox! 

 

FRIDAY 7TH JULY 2023 

UPDATES FROM 
SARAH JANE  

Our school improvement plan 
includes plenty of opportunities to 
evaluate the quality of our 
provision, both internally and 
externally. We arranged for an 
external company called Early 
Excellence to review our provision 
and curriculum and the consultant 
spent all of Thursday talking with 
staff and children, observing 
practice and reviewing many of our 
curriculum plans and 
documentation.  
 

The feedback we received at the 
end of the day was extremely 
positive; I will share key findings 
once we have the written report. 
One significant observation from 
the Early Excellence consultant 
was how Tiger Class demonstrate 
such amazing characteristics of 
learning – she commented on how 
happy and independent the 
children were. Phonics teaching 
was highlighted as a real strength 
and we are looking forward to 
reading about this in greater depth 
in the report.  
 

This really has been a fantastic 
year for Mulberry Wood Wharf 
Primary and I would like to thank 
the pupils, staff and parents for 
building such strong foundations 
together. It is incredibly exciting to 
think about the future growth of our 
school and I look forward to 
developing our partnership with 
parents and families further. 



 

Holiday Childcare 
Scheme 

Monday 24th July – Friday 
18th August 
St Mary and St Michael 
Primary School, Sutton 
Street, E1 0BD 
The Tower Hamlets Holiday 
Childcare Scheme will shortly 
be open for bookings for the 
Summer 2023 Scheme. The 
scheme opens to working 
parents/carers at midday on 
Tuesday 27th June 2023. Non-
working parents/carers will be 
able to book from mid-day on 
11th July 2023. 
 

Click here for more details 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

LOCAL AUTHORITY 
FAMILY SERVICES      

UPCOMING DATES 
TO REMEMBER   

Wednesday 12th July, 9-10am 
Transition Workshop (EYFS to Y1) 
 

Friday 14th July, 9.15-10.15am   
Reception Graduation 
 

Tuesday 18th July 
Sports Day 
 
Thursday 20th July 
Seaside Trip 

 
Friday 21st July 
Last day of academic year 
The school will close at 1pm, 
please collect your child for 
1pm or arrange for alternative 
childcare. 

The Healthy Families  
Programme 
Celebration 

Wednesday 19th July, 
10am-1pm 
The Ecology Pavillion, Mile 
End Park, E3 5RP 
• Presentations from school  

• programmes 

• Feedback from parents 

• Find out how you can  
become a Healthy Family  

• Parent Ambassador 
(HFPA) 

• Information stalls to  
support family health 

• Smoothie bike 

• Lunch and refreshments 
provided 

 

Contactthamida.begum@towerh
amlets.gov.uk to confirm 
attendance. 
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